PHILIPPINES ; Mil Sta. No. _
Negros 30 March 1899
Mil. Sta. No.5 Bacolod

9 May 1899

In March 1899, a small contingent (not more than a company) of California Volunteer Infantry was sent to occupy
the Island of Negros. As new steel postmarks had been put in service in Manila, the Californians were given the
old rubber double-ring marking with the station number "1" excised. This temporary cancel was used at Bacolod
from 15 March to 2 May 1899. The new single-ring rubber marking was used from 3 May 1899 to 20 April 1901.



